
§ 173.471   Requirements for U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission approved packages.

In addition to the applicable requirements of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and other requirements of this 
subchapter, any offeror of a Type B(U), Type B(M), or fissile material package that has been approved by the NRC in accordance 
with 10 CFR part 71 must also comply with the following requirements:

(a) The offeror shall be registered with the USNRC as a party to the packaging approval, and make the shipment in compliance 
with the terms of the packaging approval;

(b) The outside of each package must be durably and legibly marked with the package identification marking indicated in the 
USNRC packaging approval;

(c) Each shipping paper related to the shipment of the package must bear the package identification marking indicated in the 
USNRC packaging approval;

(d) Before export shipment of the package, the offeror shall obtain a U.S. Competent Authority Certificate for that package design, 
or if one has already been issued, the offeror shall register in writing (including a description of the quality assurance program 
required by 10 CFR part 71) with the U.S. Competent Authority as a user of the certificate. (Note:The person who originally applies 
for a U.S. Competent Authority Certificate will be registered automatically.) The registration request must be sent to the Associate 
Administrator for Hazardous Materials Safety (PHH–23), Department of Transportation, East Building, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, 
SE., Washington DC 20590–0001. Alternatively, the application with any attached supporting documentation in an appropriate 
format may be submitted by facsimile (fax) to (202) 366–3753 or (202) 366–3650, or by electronic mail (e-mail) to “ ramcert@dot.
gov. ” Upon registration, the offeror will be furnished with a copy of the certificate. The offeror shall then submit a copy of the U.S. 
Competent Authority Certificate applying to that package design to the national competent authority of each country into or through 
which the package will be transported, unless the offeror has documentary evidence that a copy has already been furnished; and

(e) Each request for a U.S. Competent Authority Certificate as required by the IAEA regulations must be submitted in writing to the 
Associate Administrator. The request must be in triplicate and include copies of the applicable USNRC packaging approval, 
USNRC Quality Assurance Program approval number, and a reproducible 22 cm × 30 cm (8.5&inch;×11&inch;) drawing showing 
the make-up of the package. The request and accompanying documentation must be sent to the Associate Administrator for 
Hazardous Materials Safety (PHH–23), Department of Transportation, East Building, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE., Washington 
DC 20590–0001. Alternatively, the application with any attached supporting documentation in an appropriate format may be 
submitted by facsimile (fax) to (202) 366–3753 or (202) 366–3650, or by electronic mail (e-mail) to “ ramcert@dot.gov. ” Each 
request is considered in the order in which it is received. To allow sufficient time for consideration, requests must be received at 
least 90 days before the requested effective date.
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